
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
PO Box 47775  Olympia, Washington 98504-7775  (360) 407-6300 

711 for Washington Relay Service  Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341 

December 13, 2021 

Staci Mocerino 
PortCo Packaging 
211 5th Street 
Woodland, WA 98674 

Re: New State Waste Discharge Permit Application, Permit No. ST 6272 

Dear Staci Mocerino: 

Thank you for submitting an application for a new State Waste Discharge Permit. The Department of Ecology 
(Ecology) acknowledges receiving the application on November 3, 2021, and an initial review shows that your 
application is complete. Jacek Anuszewski has been assigned to review and approve your application. 

Before Ecology can begin the final review and approval of the application, we need to collect a permit 
application fee. Enclosed is an application fee invoice. If you have questions about fees, please visit our 
permit fee website at: https://ecology.wa.gov/Water-Shorelines/Water-quality/Water-quality-permits/Fees. 
If you have fee-related questions, please contact our Fee Unit at wqfee_unit@ecy.wa.gove or by phone at 
(800) 633-6193. 

Once Ecology receives the application fee, we will complete the application review. 

If you have any questions about our review of the application or the permitting process, please contact Jacek 
Anuszewski at jacek.anuszewski@ecy.wa.gov or by phone at (360) 407-6288 (office) or (360) 628-3657 (cell). 

Sincerely, 

Jessica Christensen 
Permit Administrator 
Water Quality Program 
Southwest Regional Office 

JC(6272) 
Enclosure 

cc: Ecology Fee Unit 
 Ecology Fiscal Office 
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